
NOTICE TO THE BAR AND PUBLIC 

COURT ACCESS -ALL STATE COURT LOCATIONS TO REOPEN TO THE 

PUBLIC AS OF MONDAY, AUGUST 2, 2021; ON-SITE STAFF PRESENCE TO 

INCREASE TO 100% AS OF SEPTEMBER 7, 2021 

State Court Locations Fully Open as of August 2, 2021 

All state court locations will reopen to the public as of August 2, 2021, thus 
concluding the temporary restrictions on public access to the courthouses 
implemented in response to the COVID-19 pandemic. As of that August 2, 2021 
date, individuals may be present in court locations regardless of their involvement 
in a scheduled court proceeding and without the need for an appointment. 

Continued Increase in Staff On-Site Presence; Gradual Expansion of Scheduled In-
Person Events 

Based on continued improvements in COVID-19 trends throughout New 
Jersey, on-site presence of judges and state court employees is continuing to 
increase. As of that same August 2, 2021 date, the Judiciary will resume 75% on­
site court presence in all state court locations. As of September 7, 2021, the 
Judiciary will increase to 100% on-site staff presence in all state court locations. 

Additionally, scheduled in-person court events will continue to expand 
gradually, with the support of those additional on-site court personnel and 
consistent with any necessary social distancing considerations. 

Public Access to Court Events 

Consistent with pre-pandemic practices, individuals who seek to observe 
court events- including fully in-person, hybrid, and virtual proceedings - in 
general should be physically present in the court location. Judges will continue to 
exercise discretion to permit remote viewing options in limited situations, 
including for interested parties and others who require an accommodation based on 
individual health needs. 

COVID-19 Precautionary and Responsive Measures 

Point-of-entry protocols at state court locations instituted during the 
COVID-19 public health emergency will conclude statewide as of August 2, 2021. 
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